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H.R. 1780, which would require most federal employees to leave the Federal Employees Health Benefits Program (FEHBP) and instead join health plans established under the Affordable Care Act.  NTEU strongly opposes this legislation and will fight to ensure that it is not enacted.

Congressman Dave Camp (R-MI) has introduced legislation, H.R. 1780, which would require most federal employees to leave the Federal Employees Health Benefits Program (FEHBP) and instead join health plans established under the Affordable Care Act.  NTEU strongly opposes this legislation and will fight to ensure that it is not enacted.  

H.R.1780 is “poison pill” legislation introduced and supported by those in Congress who opposed the Affordable Care Act and have failed in their attempts to repeal the legislation.  Passage of the Affordable Care Act was never intended to take coverage away from employees who already receive it through their employers, which is exactly what H.R. 1780 is attempting to do.  If this legislation were to pass, it would put federal employees in a special class and prohibit them from receiving health insurance from their employer.  

The Affordable Care Act was enacted to provide health insurance exchanges for individuals whose employers do not provide health insurance coverage and for other individuals who have been unable to locate affordable health insurance coverage.  The new health insurance exchanges are expected to be up and running by early 2014.  

It is imperative that every NTEU member let his or her two United States Senators and Member of the House of Representatives know of their opposition to this legislation.
For more information go to www.nteu.org  
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